
Kia Ora parents, whanau & caregivers 
I hope everyone enjoyed the extra day in 
the weekend. This term has been very 
busy for the students and the staff and it 
seems that this will be continuing for the 
next few weeks. I took a group of ten 
students to a ukulele workshop last 
Thursday and they had a member of the 
Nukes teaching them to play a tune. 
This was a lot of fun and it was very 
clear that we have some very musical 
students. Creativity is a very important 
part of our lives and something that I 
feel needs to be more of a priority in our 
education system. All the students in the 
school then went to the concert in the 
afternoon which was a joy. Our little 
team of ukulele players got to share the 
spotlight with the band which was great 
fun for them.  

A reminder that there will be a paid 
union meeting for the teachers in the 
school who belong to NZEI on Thursday 
21 June. This includes all of the teachers 
in the school apart from the technology 
teachers as they belong to the Secondary 
Teachers union. This means that we are 
asking parents to  make other arrange-
ments for their children from 12:45pm. 

Students from 17NP will remain at 
school to attend technology and girls 
only from 14GM & 18EM will remain at 
school with the Girls’ Self Defence pro-
gramme. We have sent a note home to 
parents to fill out so they can let us 
know what their child will be doing in 
the afternoon. The buses will be running 
at the normal time (3.10pm) as the high 
school is not part of this meeting.   

Mrs Sinclair and I had the privilege of 
taking twenty four students to Dunedin 
at the end of May for the National 
Young Leaders Day. This is an event 
that is held every year and is a huge 
undertaking for the organisers. The 
Dunedin town hall was packed with 
students from all over Otago and 
Southland and we listened to some very 
inspiring speakers throughout the day.  
The general theme was that everyone 
has the power to make a difference in 
the world and it can be big or small, but 
it starts with the individual making a 
choice to be involved in positive action.  

For the last couple of years the thirteen 
schools in the Eastern Southland area 
have been working on forming a Com-
munity of Learning (CoL).  CoL’s are a 
way of schools sharing expertise and 
supporting each other for the benefit of 
the students. We all have a large 
amount of expertise in our schools and 
with all of our schools being part of the 
Eastern Southland CoL we will be able 
to develop a clear pathway of learning 
from beginning primary school to fin-
ishing high school. Already this has 
produced a huge amount of discussion 
between schools and a lot of planning 
focussed on how we can engage stu-
dents and raise achievement across the 
whole area.  It is an exciting time to be a 
part of education and I will be keeping 
you up to date with progress in the 
CoL.   

Yvonne Catherwood—Principal 
 
He waka eke noa-We’re all in this together! 

Celebration Night – Next Thursday 
We warmly invite all families and whanau to our first Celebration Evening 
next Thursday 14th of June. All classes will be show-casing their learning   
journey so far this year.  So be prepared to be entertained and informed. 
This show-case will be held in your child's classroom. Year 7 classes and          

20 Takahe will start at 7pm and the Year 8 classes at 7:30pm. 
Be sure to lock this date and time in your calendars and diaries. 

Report from the Principal 

Ski Trip—Friday 17th August 2018 

Ski Trip forms will be available to collect 
from the office or Mr Simpson next week. The 

cost for the day will be $120.                         
(Pay quickly to secure your place on the trip).                        

Limited to 40 students. 

IMPORTANT  DATES 

  8  Jun  Blues forms close—3pm 

11  Jun  PTA Meeting—7pm 

14  Jun  Celebration  7pm & 7.30pm 

14  Jun  Eastern Cross Country  

18  Jun  GHS Enrolment visit—9am 

18  Jun   Deep Cove Parent Meeting 

20  Jun  Wig Wednesday 

21  Jun   Teachers Union Meeting 

22  Jun  Scholastic Orders close 

22  Jun  Southland Cross Country 

26  Jun  Parent-Teacher Interviews 

27  Jun  Parent-Teacher Interview 

  4  Jul  Gore High School Open Night 

  5  Jul   Blues Ceremony 

  6  Jul   End of Term 2—3pm 

23  Jul   Year 8 Camps commence 

23  Jul    Start of Term 3 
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Board of Trustees Meeting 

Thurs 28 June 2018 

 Meeting Room—7.00pm 

7 June 2018 

Blues forms are due tomorrow 
Friday 8th June at 3pm 

 
No late Blues will be accepted 

Please hand in your Blues forms 
to Mrs Allison at the office or to 
your classroom teacher. 
The Blues and Leadership 
Awards Ceremony will be held 
on Thursday 5th July at 7pm in 
our school hall. 
We will not only be celebrating 
the success of students with cul-
tural, academic and sporting ac-
colades but also those who have 
been leaders in our school over 
the past two terms.  The technol-
ogy classes will also be doing a 
small presentation to share their 
learning journey so far this year 
and for the first time in a long 
time, our school choir will also be 
performing. 



Young Leaders—Dunedin Parent-Teacher Interviews 

0ÁÒÅÎÔ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ× ÆÏÒÍÓ ÈÁÖÅ 
ÂÅÅÎ ÓÅÎÔ ÈÏÍÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ 
ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÔÏÄÁÙȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÔÉÃË 
ÁÎÄ ÓÅÎÄ ÂÁÃË ÔÈÉÓ ÆÏÒÍ ÉÎÄÉȤ
ÃÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÁÐÐÒÏØÉÍÁÔÅ ÓÕÉÔÁȤ
ÂÌÅ ÔÉÍÅȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÆÏÒÍ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÒÅȤ
ÔÕÒÎÅÄ ÔÏ ÙÏÕ ÓÈÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÏÎПÉÒÍÅÄ ÔÉÍÅ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÉÎÔÅÒȤ
ÖÉÅ×Ȣ 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÉÌÌ ПÉÎÉÓÈ ÁÔ ρςȢτυÐÍ 
ÏÎ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ ςφÔÈ *ÕÎÅ ÔÏ ÁÌȤ
ÌÏ× ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ×Ó ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ 
ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÁÆÔÅÒÎÏÏÎȢ 
7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ ςχÔÈ *ÕÎÅ ÅÖÅÎȤ
ÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ×Ó ÁÒÅ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅȢ 

Ukulele Group 

PRIDE Awards  

10TM  Tayla Phillips  

11KS  Blayde Woodrow  

12RJ  Ryan Elder  

14GM  Eden Baynes  

17NP  Bethany Martyn  

18EM  Jeff Smithies  

19MS  Cameron Coats  

20CA  Ollie McKenzie  

S Tech  Carl Hollis  

PRIDE Cup   Adam Harvey  

Basketball  
It wasn't the final result - but the 
score was drawn during the Longford 
Mavericks vs Longford Thunder 
game last week. 

Whatõs Up Childrenõs Help Line 

0800 942 8787  (0800WhatõsUp) 

Whatõs Up is a confidential free 
nationwide  telephone and online 
help line for NZ children between 
5-18yrs. Trained counselors and 
Supervisors are available to speak 

to.  The hours are:  

Mon -Fri 12noon ñ11pm  

Sat-Sun 3pm -11pm  

Email: whatsup@barnardos.org.nz  

Website:  www.whatsup.co.nz  

Collections 

We continue to collect can 
tabs, old glasses, aluminium 
wine tops for the Lions clubs. 
Please keep collecting these 
items and bring them along to 
the office. 

Waka  Winners—Takitimu 

Girl’s Self Defence Project 

All Year 8 girls will participate 
in a self defence programme 
later this month. More infor-
mation regarding this will be 
sent home at the beginning of 
next week. 

PTA Fundraising ñCanterbury Clothing  

Orders close tomorrow. Please write 

your childõs name on the order form. 

PTA  MEETING 

The next PTA meeting is on 

Monday 11th June at 

7pm—school staff room. 

Ukulele Workshop-Concert 

Lunch Orders 

Tuesday—orders received for 
Sushi on a Wednesday. 

Tuesday—Subway orders 

Thursday & Friday: 

St Peters Hostel cooked food. 

Speeches 

Wednesday 27th June 

11.15am-12.45pm 

School hall 

Swimming 

Final day for swimming  

Monday 11 June 2018. 

Gore High School 

Open Night 

Wednesday 4th July 

2018 


